What to do if the academy experiences bad weather

We would like to remind parents and carers about the academy arrangements in the event of poor
weather. Unfortunately, due to the location of the academy, we do tend to experience the worst of the
weather and student safety is always our priority, particularly when we experience snow and ice.

We will endeavour to remain open during inclement weather and closing the academy would be a very
last resort, therefore all students are expected to attend unless information from any of the means below
confirms otherwise. However, if conditions make the academy site unsafe for our students and staff,
then we may need to close and parents will be informed by the following channels of communication

e Viaregular updates on the home page of the academy’s website (www.trinityacademyhalifax.org)

e By text message. Please remember to update us if you change your mobile number so that all
text messages reach you

e Calderdale Council’s school closures web page, but please note that due to demand this can
sometimes become unavailable

e Local radio stations are also updated as early as possible.

At times the decision to close the academy could be a result of advice from the bus companies who, if
they considered it to be dangerous, would need to stop the buses running; again this will be avoided if
at all possible. Information regarding this will also be available and updated on the academy website.

What to wear in poor weather conditions

We are aware that weather conditions can also change rapidly, and we would like to remind all parents
and students about the importance of arriving in sensible walking shoes/boots (if required) with a coat
that is appropriate for the weather conditions. These items should not conflict with our uniform policy
and students must be ready for their first lesson in the correct uniform.

Lockers are provided so students can leave walking shoes/boots and coats in their lockers during the
day. Padlocks can only be purchased from Students Services and are given upon receipt of a returnable
£5 deposit (returned upon receipt of a fully functioning padlock when the student leaves the academy).
All other padlocks will be cut-off by the site team.

If you would like to read more about our uniform policy you can view further information, including
contact details for our uniform suppliers, by visiting www.trinityacademyhalifax.org and selecting
‘Parents, Key Information & Term Date, Uniform.’

Student accessing work if we are closed

In the unlikely event that we have to close the academy, daily work can be accessed via the academy
intranet site from the main academy website (FLIP or previously called the VLE) and under the option ‘My
Set Work’ or ‘Subjects’

Relevant work for each subject will be available in these sections so our students don't lose out on a day
of education wherever possible.
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